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The Trestleboard of


Pythagoras Lodge


#358 F. & A. M.


www.dist6.com/pythhome.html





109 South Arnold Road


Panama City Beach, Florida 32413





Regular meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month.  Instruction & practice meetings are held each Tuesday at 7:00 PM
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Worshipful Master


Dale A. Kiel


850-230-8931


Cel: 850-814-1942


kielda@knology.net





Senior Warden


Rick Hawks
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850-832-5130





Junior Warden


Don Coram


850-596-1467


doncoram@bellsouth.net








Treasurer


Kevin Brackins, PM


850-960-4700


kbrackins1@gmail.com





Secretary


Ken Thorndyke PM


850-233-0109


knjthorn@knology.net





Senior Deacon


Rich Allen





Junior Deacon


Daniel D. Massoni





Chaplain


James Thorndyke





Marshall


Archie Maynard





Senior Steward


Charlie Ray Skelton





Junior Steward


Michael J. Crilly





Tyler


 Frank Robinson











Pythagoras Officers








Instruction will be held each Tuesday evening at 7:00 PM





APRIL


1st  Palm Sunday





3rd  Degree Team Practice at Pythagoras, 7 PM.





4th  District instruction at St. Andrews, 7 PM.





6th  Shaddai Dinner Meeting, 6 PM.





7th  Masonic Day, EA at Harry Jackson, 6:30 FC & Lunch at St Andrews, 10 AM, MM At Pythagoras, 


      2 PM. 





8th  Easter





11th  Masters and Wardens at St Andrews, 7 PM.





12th  Pythagoras Family Night, Dinner 6:30, Stated Meeting 7:30 PM.





18th  District Instruction at Calloway.





19th  Degree Team Practice at Pythagoras, 7 PM.





20th & 21st  Shaddai Ceremonial.





23rd  York Rite Chapter.





20th  Pythagors Stated Meeting, Dinner 6:30 PM, Stated Meeting at 7:30 PM





27th  Scottish Rite, 6 PM Exec and KSA, 6:30 PM, Dinner, 7:30 PM Stated and Ladies Meetings.





MAY





1st   Degree Team Practice at Pythagoras, 7 PM.





2nd  District instruction at St. Andrews, 7 PM.





4th   Shaddai Dinner Meeting, 6 PM.





5th  Child ID, Calloway.





9th   Masters and Wardens at St Andrews, 7 PM.





10th   Pythagoras Family Night, Dinner 6:30, Stated Meeting 7:30 PM.





12th  Child ID, Wewa.





13th  Mother’s Day





14th  Scottish Ritee KCCH meeting, 7 PM. 





16th  District Instruction at Calloway. 





17th  Degree Team Practice at Pythagoras, 7 PM.





18th  Shaddai Stated Meeting, 6 PM.





19th  Armed Forces Day.





21st   York Rite Chapter.





24th  Pythagors Stated Meeting, Dinner 6:30 PM, Stated Meeting at 7:30 PM





25th  Scottish Rite, 6 PM Exec and KSA, 6:30 PM, Dinner, 7:30 PM Stated and Ladies Meetings.





28th  Memorial Day.





28th thru 30th  Grand Lodge, Orlando
















































































UPCOMING WORK            APRIL, 2012


Date		Event		Time





FELLOWSHIP





Each Tuesday morning from 8 AM to about 10 AM the brethren gather for coffee and fellowship.  There is really no set time, show up at your leisure.  Come on out to the lodge to meet and greet your friends and brothers.  This is not restricted to Masons only.  Bring your neighbor or a friend who may be interested in Masonry.  We hope to rekindle the interest of past members and perhaps encourage new.





Thursday, April 12th  is Family night.  As always, the Lodge will provide a meat and potato or rice dish.   Please bring a covered dish to complement the meal.  Vegetables breads and deserts are always a welcome addition to the main fare.  





Family night is well attended.  It is a success because of the interest of the brethren and especially the ladies.  Our thanks to you all for your contributions to the meal and the fellowship we all enjoy.  If you have any ideas to make the evening more interesting, please feel free to bring it up.








Hello My Brethren,





I have now mailed out the remaining dues cards.  If you did not receive yours by now, I have not received your dues renewal.  If you have not yet renewed, we do not want to lose you.  If you find yourself in a tight financial situation remember your brothers will stand by to assist you.     





If you can, I suggest a perpetual membership.  It is a great way to avoid having to pay annual dues each year and provide a perpetual income for your Lodge.  Remember, there are several ways to pay, Perpetual membership ($700.00), Emeritus status or just see me.   An installment program is also available. 





Brethren, I’d like to remind you all of the importance of the Widow’s fund.  There can be no greater time of need than when a wife loses her cherished spouse.  The widow’s fund needs the support of all to succeed in this worthwhile Endeavour. 





Fraternally, 


Ken Thorndyke, PM  Secretary








We as Masons have so many responsibilities within the Craft, and those responsibilities tell us, encourage us and demand of us to be good citizens. We as Americans knowing the participation and influence Ancient Craft Masonry had in the building of our Nation owe our founding fathers to be ever vigilant and engaged citizens that we never have to worry about falling short of our obligations as citizens to this great country. Although Masonry is universal in most nations where the Ancient Craft is practiced the majority of the people practicing the Craft in those particular countries are of the same origin or ethnicity, but here in the USA the melting pot of the world you can find the true universality of Masonry with all its flavors to make us the envy of the world.                                                                                                                   As Masons we have many things to be thankful for, we live in a country that does not look at us with apprehension but rather with admiration for our charitable undertaking. We live in a country where our assemblies are unmolested because our fellow citizens know us for our community involvement.                                                                                                                     Are you as a Mason doing what it takes in your neighborhood, in your community to maintain that level of trust your predecessors delivered to you as their posterity? Are you involved in the schools, youth groups whether Masonic or not. Are you opening your Lodge to the community in which you reside. Do you have an active Child ID program in your district, have you encouraged the Schools in your District to participate in the Public Education and Citizenship program which promotes patriotism. Are you keeping Masonry in the forefront of your community? If the answer is no, you need to step up to the challenge, Masons always do. Be a Leader; Make it happen.                                                                                                                     We as Masons not only have an obligation to our Craft we have an obligation to our Nation and as good citizens we should be involved in patriotic events in our community encouraging the American Experience of citizenship, with those that are inspiring to become citizens, and with those citizens looking to celebrate the greatness of our country while making the American Experience memorable for everyone involved. When we get involved in paying tribute to the men and women of our armed forces we win in many ways, and one of them is by exposing these veterans to an organization which values camaraderie, treasures friendships, respects sacrifice and honors obligations.                                                                                                      We, as loyal citizens must encourage civic participation in all civic activities such as voter registration, polling booth if we can meet the ADA and liability insurance requirements. These responsibilities can include participation in church, volunteer associations such as Fire and Rescue, and Citizen Patrol. Allow the use of our Lodges for community meetings of city councils or county commissions, neighborhood associations and other volunteer organizations.                                                                                                                                       My Brothers it is up to you to determine the amount of participation you want your Lodge and yourself to be involved in, in your community, however I must tell you, where there is no participation there is no recognition, and where there is no recognition there is very little growth, if any. Our Craft like our country has one thing in common and that is that we are always one generation away from extinction. As American Masons we have the duty, the right and the obligation to make sure that both of them are protected and their survival ensured. I make the following pledge to both of them that I will not falter, that I will not waiver, that I will not fail, this is my calling, this is my commitment, and this is my obligation, I am proud, I am an American Mason and live the American Masonic Way of Life. Are you? Be a leader; Make it Happen. 


Respectfully and Fraternally Submitted, I remain your most humble servant,  Jorge L. Aladro �Deputy Grand Master





  


























FROM THE SECRETARY





FROM THE DEPUTY GRAND MASTER





BROTHERHOOD








FROM THE EAST





As we have seen over the years, the overall numbers of Masons in Florida and around the country are shrinking. Pythagoras, on the other hand is in line to experience more MM ceremonies this year than in any year in recent history.  I am heartend that so many members are recommending good young men and that young men are working diligently to complete their journey through the degrees.  I encourage every one of them to stay involved in the Lodge and progress thru the chairs to one day lead our Lodge.  Congratulations to Bro Mike Crilly for accepting an appointment to the Junior Stewart’s chair.  You’re on your way, Mike! 





Lodge training will continue to be held each Tuesday evening.  Additionally, until the degree teams are proficient, we will practice degree work each first Tuesday and third Thursday evenings.  Those who offered to take a chair during degrees are wholeheartedly encouraged to attend the training sessions.  I hope we can get each of you proficient in two chairs so a full cadre will always be available. Speaking of degree work, note the plans for Masonic day, April 7th in the calendar on the reverse. I see few Pythagoras members attend functions as other Lodges.  Our lack of support for the other Lodges in the District is very apparent.  I encourage everyone to make an effort to attend as many degrees as possible that day and make Pythagoras proud.  





The spring fundraiser was an unqualified success.  Thanks to the efforts of those dedicated members who gave so freely of their time to this effort.  We were successful in the ticket sales, selling 120 butts and stretching to the max our capacity.  We always need more members to help in the effort, both in ticket sales and in the cooking process itself.  I am hopeful we can get more interest in both those efforts to improve our performance.  The propane tank and boat trailer you see in the rear parking lot will be converted to another cooker to almost double the capacity of our existing cocker to 150 butts.  That will surely result in greater income for our charities with little more labor added. 


         Dale, W:. M:.  








WELCOME TO THE 


PYTHAGORAS WEB SITE





Worshipful Kevin has been working on a web site for the lodge.  It is now available at � HYPERLINK "http://www.pythagoras358.org" �www.pythagoras358.org�


If you go to that site and subscribe you will get an e-mail message any time something new is added to the site.  The Trestleboard will also be there.  Also please continue to send your e-mail addresses to Worshipful Ken so we can begin to send you the Trestleboard via e-mail.  The more we can send by e-mail the less we will spend on printing and postage











Worshipful Don Patterson is now recuperating at home.  His continued healing will take considerable time during which he will be confined to his wheel chair.  He appreciates visits from the brethren to help fill his day.








